
PRE-MEETING CONFERENCE 

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 8, 2019 

6:00 P.M. 

 

 The Pre-Meeting Conference of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the 

President, Paul F. Spinelli. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

   Councilman David Acosta 

   Councilwoman Dr. Elizabeth A. Arthur 

Councilman Ronald J. Franceschini, Jr. 

Councilman Albert Vargas 

  President Paul F. Spinelli 

 

 Also present were: Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

    Robert E. Dickenson, Jr., Business Administrator 

    Edwin Alicea, Director, Public Safety 

     

 President Spinelli led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 12, 2018 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

 President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.   

  

There being no one to be heard, the Clerk reviewed changes to the agenda since the October 1 work 

session.  Resolution No. 2019-431, authorizing the execution of a shared service agreement by and between the 

City of Vineland and Cumberland County Improvement Authority, Millville, NJ, for services to be provided by 

the City and fees to be paid by the Cumberland County Improvement Authority for property known as Block 

2801, Lots 5, 9, 10, and 11 on the tax map of the City of Vineland, was added. 

 

Solicitor Tonetta announced that an agreement is forthcoming with an Italian company who will make 

prosciutto here in Vineland. 

 

Councilman Vargas noted several recent incidents at Landis Park, including an overdose.  He strongly 

believes a police presence is important there.  Public Safety Director Alicea responded that he will contact Chief 

Beu immediately after tonight’s meeting to advise him of the concern. 

 

Councilman Acosta reported that the Planning Board meets tomorrow. 

 

President Spinelli noted the Genesis show at Landis Theater this Saturday; the AC/DC show next 

month.  The George Perez mural will be dedicated on Veteran’s Day, prior to the usual ceremony at Landis Park.  

The VDID is preparing for the annual Christmas parade. 

 

President Spinelli entertained a motion by Councilman Acosta, and seconded by Councilman 

Franceschini, to adjourn the meeting.  The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS:  Councilman Acosta 

         Councilwoman Arthur 

        Councilman Franceschini  

        Councilman Vargas 

        President Spinelli 

      

 

 

 

 

             

                   Paul F. Spinelli 

              President of Council  

ATTEST:        

 

 

 

       

  Keith Petrosky, RMC 

   Municipal Clerk 


